

Redfield Edge Primary School

Newsletter

Week beginning 27th June 2016

'Achieving now in preparation for the future'



What's been happening?

Pre-school Sports

On Tuesday we welcomed children from Oldland Pre-school, Redroofs and North Common Pre-school to Redfield Edge to take part in our annual sports event. Children from Year 6 set up and ran a whole range of activities including an obstacle course, a hockey dribbling game and the parachute to name a few. The children from the pre-schools were able to work their way around the different activities and take part practising their skills of balance, throwing, catching and fine / gross motor control. Miss Turner was in charge of the races and the children had the opportunity to show their competitive side! It was lovely to see so many of the new children that will be joining us in September come along and enjoy themselves in their new setting.

Thank you to Miss Turner for organising the morning and to Year 6 for representing our school so well.

Swimming

The children in both Beech Class and Maple Class enjoyed their extra swim sessions this week organised by South Glos council as an apology for a number of errors relating to swim sessions and coaches not showing up this term.

Thinking of Moving on

Maple Class spent the morning at Sir Bernard Lovell on Wednesday morning as a taster to what life will be like in Secondary School. The children met staff and pupils, took part in workshops (including woodwork) and had the chance to have a look around. The children in Year 5 had a great time and thoroughly enjoyed their experience.

New Little Visitors

This week we have enjoyed welcoming our new children to our story time sessions. The children joining us in September listened to 'Elmer', sang some songs and enjoyed taking part in a colouring activity. It was a great opportunity for Miss Turner to get to know the future Holly Class and for the children to familiarise themselves with their new environment.

All about Africa

The parents of our pupils in Hazel Class were treated to a fantastic assembly this week all about Africa. The children in Year 1 shared fun facts about Kenya and the Big Five, performed a musical journey around the continent and told the story of Sunny the Meerkat. Mrs Wyatt was very proud of all of the children for their efforts. Well done Hazel Class!

Cinderella and Rockerfella

The Children in Year 6 have been very busy this week preparing for their Summer production taking place on Wednesday 20th July at 2pm. The children have been making props, building scenery and practising lines all week. It is sure to be an extravaganza!

For your Information Bastille Day

The children will be celebrating Bastille day in school by enjoying a French inspired menu. The menu change will be on Thursday 14th July. For the full menu please see the reverse of this newsletter.

Strike Action

This is a reminder that a number of Teachers will be on strike on Tuesday. All classes with the exception of Year 4 (Beech Class) will be closed.

Congratulations!

Special Achiever Awards

Well done to the following children who all received a certificate in assembly today.

Swimming certificates:

Kalvin (Y4) Noah (Y4) William (Y4)

Ben (Y4) Gracie (Y4) Ellie (Y4) Lukas (Y4)

Redfield Edge Star:

Beech Class

Dates for your diary!

DATE	EVENT
Mon 4 th July	Hazel Class visit Wild Place
Tues 5th July	Strike Action - school open Y4
	only
Wed 6th July	New intake – activity afternoon
	(Group A)
Thurs 7 th July	Sports Day
	New intake – activity afternoon
	(Group B)
Fri 8 th July	Cadbury Heath Library - assembly
	regarding the summer challenge
	Jane Allison in school to present
	prizes for Bitton Parish Creative
	Arts Competition
Mon 11 th July	Pine Class to visit Weston-Super-
	Mare
Thurs 14 th uly	Friends end of year DISCO
Friday 15 th	Pupil reports sent home
July	Petition Launch with Chris
	Skidmore and local counsellor
Mon 18 th July	Music and Dance Festival @ Kings
	Oak Academy
Wed 20th July	Year 6 leavers performance - 2pm
Fri 22 nd July	'Redfield Edge has Talent
	Last day of the school year
Mrs Pohinson	

Mrs Robinson